TOWNof BROOKLINE

Massachusetts
Police Department

Daniel C. O’Leary
Chief of Police

Memorandum

Dear: Kade Crockford Date: 07-31-18

I am the Keeper of the Records for the Brookline Police Department. I am responding to your public
records request for records regarding “Records relating to the Brookline Police Department’s plans for
acquisition of, and/or use of facial recognition technology, including but not limited to products and services
like Amazon Rekognition, Microsoft Face API, or NEC NeoFace.” We are unable to fill your request for
records as we have no records on file a check of our records show Brookline Police has not had any
communications with vendors offering facial recognition systems, and therefore we do not have any records
relating to your request. If you have any questions, please contact the Brookline Police Department Records

Division.

Signed,

Deputy Superintenden{Myles Murphy
Traffic & Records Commanding Officer



